
Sudbury Board of Selectmen Meeting 
Monday, April 22, 2013 

Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School 
 
 
Present: Timothy C. Higgins (Lincoln Town Administrator), Nancy Marshall (LSRHS Committee Chair), 
Gerald Quirk (LSRHS Committee), Lawrence W. O’Brien, John C. Drobinski, Robert C. Haarde, Paul 
Griffin (Park & Recreation Commission), Nancy McShea, Nancy O’Neill, Scott Carpenter, Robert C. 
Beegan (Park & Recreation Commission). 
 
The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was convened at  
7:00 a.m. at Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School, 390 Lincoln Road. 
 
CPA Funding of the Girls Softball field 
The subject of the meeting was to discuss CPA Funding of the Girls Softball field and access to the LS 
Community (Football) Field. 
 
The discussion began with Gerald Quirk providing an overview of the proposed changes to the Inter-
Municipal Agreement (IMA) between LS and Sudbury concerning Lincoln. 
 
Nancy O’Neill mentioned that Lincoln can gain access to the fields now if they call ahead for availability. 
It was also noted that many Sudbury town leagues have participants from Lincoln, and that Lincoln grants 
access to baseball fields to Sudbury Little League.  It was discussed that families from Lincoln already 
use all of the sports fields in Sudbury including the stadium field at LS because Lincoln families are 
invited to play youth sports in the Sudbury Football, Baseball, Lacrosse and Softball Leagues.  In fact, 
Sudbury Youth Baseball and Sudbury Youth Lacrosse have been renamed LS Youth Baseball and LS 
Youth Lacrosse.  
 
Discussion moved to the Lincoln Town Meeting vote to provide $50,000 in CPA funding to the softball 
field project in exchange for becoming a signatory to the IMA for the fields. 
 
Inasmuch as Sudbury’s Annual Town Meeting starts next week, it was decided that discussions between 
the LS School Committee and the Sudbury Board of Selectmen to amend the IMA and to address 
Lincoln’s CPA contribution to the softball field project would be undertaken following the Sudbury Town 
Meeting. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:20 a.m. 
 
 
      Attest: _____________________________________ 

Lawrence W. O’Brien 
Chairman, Sudbury Board of Selectmen   

 
 
   


